

## **Greater Toronto Area West Transportation Corridor Update**

On February 25, 2021 Regional Council made the following decision:

- 1. Council request the Ontario Ministry of Transportation reconstruct Weston Road, Highway 27 and King-Vaughan Road to include a four-lane road cross-section across the future GTA West highway, as well as walking and cycling facilities.
- 2. The Regional Clerk forward this report to the Ontario Ministry of Transportation, City of Vaughan and Township of King.
- 3. That the Regional Municipality of York endorse the Toronto Region and Conservation Authority (TRCA) Board's request for the Ministry of Transportation (MTO) to commit to receiving TRCA's Voluntary Project Review (VPR) sign off at the detailed design stage, to enter into a service level agreement with the TRCA for the provision of the VPR review services, and to use the TRCA's Guideline for Determining Ecosystem Compensation where avoidance and mitigation is not possible.
- 4. That the Regional Chair write a letter to the Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation, requesting that the Ministry host a Public Information Centre (PIC) for Vaughan and King residents for the purpose of receiving and answering public questions and addressing concerns related to the Province's confirmed GTA West Multimodal Transportation Corridor.